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Coloma Heavy Equipment Training Center (4/17)​ - Six students, along with Mr. Reiter visited the 
Operating Engineers Training Center located in Coloma, WI.  Students had the opportunity to learn about 
careers involving heavy equipment operation,  including needed education, training programs, and 
apprenticeships.  Students learned about various types of construction equipment ranging from bulldozers 
to earth loaders and cranes. 
 
Nicolet Competition Day (4/19)​ - As reported in the April Board Report, Nicolet College held their annual 
Career & Technical Education Competition Day.  Teachers and student reported having a great 
experience. 

○ Peter Daigle and Erik Borem advanced to final round taking 12​th​ and 10​th​ place out of 120 
students.  Jake Verfuerth and Derik Collins competed in the autos competition earning 
individual scores of 9​th​ place and 4​th​ place with combined scores to take 3​rd​ place out of 
14 schools.  Derik Collins had the second highest score in the electronics portion of the 
competition earning himself a set of automotive speakers. (Submitted:  Mr. Shiltz) 

○ We had four amazing culinary students attend the Nicolet Competition day to participate 
in a Cupcake Competition. The group needed to​ make two varieties of cupcakes to be 
judged. They made 6 chocolate cupcakes filled with a banana pudding filling topped with 
coconut butter cream and 6 vanilla cupcakes with a strawberry filling topped with vanilla 
buttercream. There excellent and creative work got awarded third place in the cupcake 
competition. ​(Submitted:  Ms. Solum) 

 
State Forensics (4/21) -​  The Forensics Team attended the State Competition at UW-Madison.  THS had 
34 students compete with many award winners.  13 Gold Medals, 16 Silver, 4 Bronze and 1 Small 
Bronze.  Congratulations to the Forensics Team and Coaches. 
 
Junior Prom (4/28)​ - Junior Prom took place with a Hollywood Theme.  Roughly 85 students attended 
the event.  We want to thank all of the class advisors and parents that helped plan and create the great 
evening.  It was enjoyed by all. 
 
Community Breakfast (5/2)​ - The annual Community Appreciation Breakfast, sponsored by THS Youth 
Apprenticeship was held on Wednesday morning.  It was a great to celebrate the partnerships that exist 
between THS and our community.  Approximately, 35 businesses where represented along with other 
community members that work with our students.  Thank you to all of our partners for their dedication to 
our students.  Also, thank you to Taher for provided a wonderful breakfast. 
 
Cook Around the World (4/27-5/1)​ - Members of the THS Culinary Program attended a workshop and 
cooking competition at Disney World called Cook Around the World.  THS students worked together as 
well as being teamed with other high school students from around the nation to compete in various 
culinary competitions.  Students were able to learn from and work alongside celebrity chefs throughout 
the trip.  Everyone had a great experience.  Thank you to Ms. Solum bringing the opportunity to our 
students and working alongside them. 
 


